        PENNAR & BUFFERLAND COMMUNITY ASSOCIATION
Minutes of the meeting held in The Alma Inn on Tuesday, 8th September 2009 at 7.30 p.m.
The members present at the meeting were: Cllr Maureen Colgan (Chairman), Christine John (Vice Chairman), Tim McMahon (Treasurer), Ron Selby (Secretary), Cllr Tony Wilcox, Peter England, Leanne Beare, Jemma John, Melanie John, Debbie Brown, Cllr Carolyn Fortune, Gareth Fortune and Anthony Brown.
Also present at the meeting was: PCSO 8066 Jim Moffatt representing the Pembroke Dock Police NPT. 

Apologies for absence were received from: C H Moseley, Barron Woodward, Jerry Rose and Eileen Palmer.

The Chairman opened the meeting by asking the members if they accepted the minutes of the previous month’s meeting as they were published. Tim McMahon (Treasurer) said that there was a minor error in the recording of the Treasurer’s Report to the effect that that the P&BCA funds on that day had a credit balance of £494.94, not £474.94 as was recorded in the minutes. Christine John (Vice Chairman) proposed that subject to that one correction, the minutes should be accepted as published, and Jemma John seconded the proposal. 

Two more incidents of night time vandalism to cars parked at the roadside

PCSO Jim Moffatt reported that a car parked in Hill Street had the windshield wipers bent, and there was more serious damage to a car parked in Castle Street which had the windshield and all the side windows shattered. 
A proposal that a minimum level of street lighting be maintained throughout the night
Cllr Tony Wilcox had earlier proposed to PCC Highways Department that their ‘economy and reduced CO2 emissions programme’ which entailed switching off most of the street lighting in Pennar between the hours of midnight and 5.30 a.m., should be made more pedestrian friendly by delaying the ‘switch off’ until 1.00 a.m. Tony will also propose at the council meeting scheduled for Tuesday 15th September, that should it be technically possible for a few street lights located at street corners to be left on throughout the night, it would greatly enhance the residents’ of Pennar and Bufferland safety and sense of security.

Restriction of roadside parking along Treowen Road
It has been pointed out that the double yellow lines on the west side of Treowen Road are longer than what had been prescribed by PCC Highways Department. Cllr Tony Wilcox said that PCC had no plans to reduce the length of the lines.

How best to find out what is going on in Pennar and Pembroke Dock
Cllr Tony Wilcox suggested that the P&BCA, Coast Care Group and St Patrick’s Community Hall committees should make greater use of the 
Pembroke Dock Community Web Project, particularly for advertising forthcoming events taking place in the community hall. The web project is managed by Andrew Johnstone, and the public can keep abreast of events in Pembroke Dock by simply ‘logging on’ to www.pembroke-dock.co.uk or www.moonlightblue.co.uk . Ron Selby said that he found the website very informative, particularly for anyone interested in the history of ‘The Dock’;Tony Wilcox agreed, and said that he had been ‘logging on’ the site for some time. 
Bentlass Terrace children’s play park is given a cleaning

Chris John (Vice Chairman) said that she was pleased to see that the council’s refuse collection men had done a thorough clean-up of the broken glass bottles, and other rubbish that she had previously reported as making the play park so dangerous for local children.

Slow, but steady progress with the P&BCA’S application to establish a ‘village green’

It was reported that the P&BCA’S application to have land at the end of Military Road declared to be a town or village green and serve as a recreational area for the Pennar locality, is making slow but steady progress. Ian Jones (Pembroke Dock Town Clerk) and Cllr Richard Shepherd (Chairman of the Pembrokeshire Association of Local Councils) are guiding our application through the many hoops it has to pass before it becomes a valuable amenity for Pennar.

Financial support for St Patrick’s Youth Club
The youth club will be opening for the Autumnal season on Friday, 25th September. The membership subscription has been increased from 20p to 50p per week to help with the increased running costs. By law, the community hall committee is obliged to employ three youth workers to provide the necessary supervisory cover for the running of the club. PCC provides the funding for one youth worker, and money for a second one is provided through the committee’s fund raising activities. Maureen Colgan (Chairman) proposed that the P&BCA should donate £156.00 to the St Patrick’s Community Hall to help with funding of the third youth worker. 
Twenty four hour sponsored ‘bike ride’ in aid of a cancer sufferers and their families
Melanie John said that fourteen ladies from Pennar, Pembroke Dock and the surrounding area, would be taking part in a twenty four hour sponsored ‘exercise bike ride’ in St Patrick’s Community Hall to raise money for cancer sufferers and their families.
Two of Pembroke Dock’s PCSO’S will soon be transferring to other areas    
PCSO Jim Moffatt announced that he will be transferring to Saundersfoot in the near future, and that his colleagues, PCSO Rhian James and her husband Gareth who is a police constable, will take up their new posts in Llanelli.

Incidents of anti social behaviour around Bentlass Terrace and the Macken’s Hill garages 
Chris John (Vice Chairman) reported that there had been several recent incidents of anti social behaviour in the Bentlass Terrace area. Elderly people are being hassled and abused by youths, and the wall in front of the Macken’s Hill garages is being vandalized by the removal of bricks. PCSO Jim Moffatt said that the police have spoken with the parents of one of the boys, but they say that they don’t have any control over him. PCSO Moffatt went on to say that PCC Housing Officials will speak with the boy’s parents about this very serious matter.
The Chairman closed the meeting at 8.45 p.m. The next meeting of the Pennar and Bufferland Community Association will be held in The Alma Inn on Tuesday, 13th October 2009 at 7.30 p.m.
.

